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	Date Inspected:
	15/03/2017
	

	Officer:
	RH
	

	DELEGATED ITEM FILE REPORT: 
	APPROVAL

	


	Development Description:
	Extension of storage shed for storage of livestock hurdles and temporary milking unit on show days.

	Site Address/Location:
	Chipping Show Ltd Chipping Show Ground Longridge Road Chipping Preston PR3 2QF.

	


	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Parish/Town Council

	Chipping Parish Council: No objections

	

	CONSULTATIONS: 
	Additional Representations.

	No representations have been received in respect of the proposed development.

	

	RELEVANT POLICIES AND SITE PLANNING HISTORY:

	Ribble Valley Core Strategy:

Key Statement EN2 – Landscape
Policy DMG1 – General Considerations

Policy DMG2 – Strategic Considerations

Policy DME2 – Landscape & Townscape Protection

National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF).

	Relevant Planning History:



	

	ASSESSMENT OF PROPOSED DEVELOPMENT:

	Site Description and Surrounding Area:

The application relates to Chipping Show Ground, the site is located directly adjacent to the settlement of Chipping. It lies within the Area of Outstanding Natural Beauty on land defined as open countryside. The site is accessed off Longridge Road.

	Proposed Development for which consent is sought:

Consent is sought for the erection of an extension to an existing shed for storage of livestock, hurdles and temporary milking unit (on show days) at Chipping Show Ground, Longridge Road, Chipping.
The proposed extension will be located on the north side elevation of the existing building and will have a length of 7.2m and a width of 7.575m. This will increase the floor space of the building from 87.68m2 to 142.22m2. The eaves and ridge height of the extension will match that of the existing building.  

	Impact Upon Residential Amenity:

The nearest residential dwelling to the proposed development is Brickhouse Cottage which is located 200m north from the proposal. Therefore, it is considered that there is sufficient distance between the proposed extension and the aforementioned property that there will be no residential amenity impact. 

	Visual Amenity/External Appearance:

The proposed extension would be in keeping with the existing building in terms of its size, scale and design and would serve a functional purpose reasonably necessary for the purpose of the application site. The materials proposed are typical of this type of development and reflect the materials already at site. As such, it would not have any detrimental impact on the appearance of the surrounding landscape and would accord with policies EN2 and DMG1 of the Core Strategy.

	Observations/Consideration of Matters Raised/Conclusion:

The proposal represents an appropriate form of development and given its design, size and location would not result in visual detriment to the surrounding area and has no significant detrimental impact on nearby residential amenity. Accordingly, it is recommended that the application be approved.

	RECOMMENDATION:
	That planning consent be granted.


